

## St Mary's Catholic First School Lucetta Lane, Dorchester, Dorset, DT1 2DD Tel: 01305 262258 Fax: 01305 257101



E-mail: office@stmarysdorchester.dorset.sch.uk Website: www.stmarysdorchester.dorset.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs Paula Fearn



Dear Parents 27<sup>th</sup> March 2018

## Year Three trip to the Nothe Fort, Weymouth on Tuesday 1st May 2018



I have arranged for Year 3 to visit the Nothe Fort at Weymouth on Tuesday 1<sup>st</sup> May. This is in connection with their History topic 'Children in the Second World War'.

Under the guidance of qualified teachers, the children will experience the practicalities of being evacuee children in the Second World War. In order to enter into the spirit of the visit, the children have been asked to dress as children in the 1940s would have done, as far as possible. This will mean girls in dresses or blouses and skirts, ankle socks and long hair in plaits. Boys in knee-length 'short' trousers, shirts and pullovers, long socks and lace-up shoes. Hats and caps are optional. If you need help, ask in class, but please do not go to any expense.



Eco-Schools

Yours sincerely

If each child could bring a packed lunch (in brown paper bags or tied up in brown paper with string as this would add to the look). Please do not order hot lunches for this day. (If you have already ordered a hot lunch for I<sup>st</sup> May, we will cancel it for you).

To cover the cost of the day visit and transport by coach, it is necessary to ask you for a voluntary contribution of £8.50 per child. Please complete the permission slip below and return to the school office by Monday 16<sup>th</sup> April.

School drop off and collection times will be the same as usual.